## $\operatorname{BLUF}_{\text{//}}$ bottom line up front // vol 1.10

**WELCOME ABOARD THANKS** 

**UPCOMING EVENTS** 



## Greetings MOSCDC!

The board and I had such a fabulous time last month at our Welcome Aboard and 70th Anniversary Celebration at the Army Navy Club! It was so wonderful to see so many returning members and new ones too. We hope you had as much fun as we did.

We can't thank our guest speaker Sarah Streyder (Secure Families Initiative) enough for her thoughtful words and sharing her experiences with us. We would also like to thank our vendors who took the time to share about their organizations: The Marine Corps League Auxiliary (Linda Chamberlain and Ramona Smith), John Hopkins (Kim McDonough and Rebecca Shields), The Red Cross (Mrs. Bette Cook) and sponsorship by USAA. Thank you for the support and sharing your day with us. If anyone would like any additional information on any of these organizations, please contact info@moscdc.org.



We have a busy month of October filled with fun activities, and we cannot wait to see you! We're kicking things off this weekend volunteering at the Quantico National Cemetery Headstone Cleaning Service Project. Registration for AR Workshop has a few spaces available, if you're feeling crafty! Thank you to our volunteers who signed up for the Marine Corps Marathon at the end of the month. If you or your spouse is running, we hope to see you at Water Station 10!

Saving the best for last ... Mark your calendar for November 14th for decorating the Home of the Commandants! This event is first-come, first-served and will fill up fast. We're also excited to announce that we have tentative dates for the White House Holiday Tour! Set your alarm for Friday, October 6th at 6pm to register. You must be available for the morning of Wednesday, December 13th or December 20th. The final date and time will be released when it is provided. Due to high security, be prepared to provide identifying information for proof of citizenship when you register. Please reach to reservations@moscdc.org to assist you with any questions. Be sure to renew your membership by noon tomorrow for processing. We will have a waitlist in place for both events. Please reach out to Monica at membership@moscdc.org to further assist you.

Here's to a year full of making memories and lasting friendships!





## **OCTOBE**

ZIP CODE COFFEE

OCT 7 **OUANTICO NATIONAL** CEMETERY VOLUNTEER **PROJECT** 

> **OCT 18 BOARD MEETING**

OCT 20 AR WORKSHOP

**OCT 29** MARINE CORPS MARATHON

## SAVE THE DATE!

**DECORATING THE** HOME OF THE COMMANDANTS

**DEC 13 -OR- DEC 20** WHITE HOUSE **HOLIDAY TOUR** 



Jane Montedoro - President

Jane Montedoro